
April 22nd (Thursday), 2010 Meeting: Erik Pounders
Geologist – Earthquake Hazards Program, USGS Pasadena     will speak on …….

Current Earthquake Studies – Southern California

Speaker Abstract

This exciting talk will take us over through a quick 
review of southern California tectonics, faults and 
hazards and then delve into what the current cutting 
edge seismology methods and tools are being used to 
study earthquakes.  It will also take a close look at 
what we are hoping for in the future (earthquake early
warning), and a discussion of the ShakeOut scenario.

Speaker Biography

Erik Pounders is a geologist in charge of education 
and outreach for the United States Geological Survey 
(USGS) in Pasadena, California. His southern 
California office is part of the Earthquakes Hazards 
Program, which in collaboration with Caltech, 
monitors valuable seismic and Global Positioning 
Systems data for earthquake studies in southern 
California.

Meeting Time, Place, Cost and 
Reservations

Time: 
Thursday, April 22, 2010
Typical Meeting Agenda

Lunch Served: 11:30 AM to 12:00PM
Announcements: 11:45 AM to 12:00 PM
Guest Speaker: 12:00 PM to 12:30PM
Questions/Close: 12:30 PM to 12:45 PM

Place:
The Grand at Willow Street Conference Center 
located at 4101 East Willow Street, Long Beach, CA. 
(562-426-0555).  Take Lakewood Boulevard south 
from the San Diego Freeway (405), turn west onto 
Willow Street and turn right onto Grand Avenue at 
the sign for the Center.  Park free in the garage 
structure.

Cost:
Lunch and Speaker: $20.00 with reservations

$25.00 without reservations
Student: FREE (Lunch and Speaker) 

Meeting Reservations:
Make your reservations using our web site at 
www.labgs.org, by calling Marieke at (562) 624-
3364., or emailing Marieke_Gaudet@Oxy.com. 
Reservations made prior to Tuesday before the 
meeting is appreciated, but walk-ons are welcome.
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LABGS Don Clark Brunton Award

The Society is turning their attention toward the 
identification of a qualified applicant for the 2010
award.  Check our website.
The LABGS Don Clarke Brunton Award was created 
as an annual gift of encouragement and recognition to 
those community college students who show 
dedication and passion to the field of Geoscience. It is 
our goal to encourage future geoscientists in their 
pursuits. Douglas Thoin was chosen as the recipient 
of the 2009 Don Clarke Brunton Award.  Douglas 
was nominated for this award by Dr. Doug Britton of 
Long Beach City College, who provided the 
scholarship committee with his qualifications and a 
letter of recommendation.

President: Bill Long (213) 225-5900 x 205
William.long@breitburn.com

VP & Program: Greg Hummel 
(213) 225-5900 x 251

Greg.hummel@breitburn.com

Treasurer:  Bert Vogler
hvogler@kleinfelder.com

Secretary:  Marieke Gaudet (562) 624-3364
marieke_gaudet@oxy.com

Scholarships:  Jean Kulla (949) 500-3095
k2mobile@MSN.com

OUR WEB SITE ADDRESS IS:
www.labgs.org

Upcoming 2010 LABGS 
Speaker/Event Schedule

May 27, 2010 – Canceled, due to the conflict with 
the Pacific Section AAPG meeting.

June 24th, 2010 – We’re working on it.  Have a great 
idea for a send off talk for summer?  Contact Greg 

Hummel if you do.  Last meeting before Summer 
Break.

Other Events

PSAAPG 2010 Convention
May 27-29, 2010 Anaheim, see www.PSAAPG.org
for more details

Core Lab – Client Education and Training 
Course:  May 11-13, 2010 Bakersfield, for details 
contact Linda Specht, Linda.specht@corelab.com or 
661-325-5657

National AAPG 2010 Convention
New Orleans, LA, 11-14 April 2010, see 
www.AAPG.org for more details.

LABGS Brunton Award
The LABGS Brunton Award is given to a 

qualified undergraduate student attending a four-year 
LA Basin College or University currently pursuing a 
baccalaureate degree in Geology or the Earth 
Sciences.  The Society is currently looking for 
qualified applicants for the 2010 award. Check our 
website for details and forms.

TOTY
The Teacher of the Year (TOTY) Award is a $250 

award for a teacher with 3+ years experience in K-12, 
who teaches at least one unit per year in the natural 
resources.  Pease see our website www.LABGS.org,
for more details. Thomas J "Tom" Hollis was chosen 
as the recipient for 2009.

Student Sponsorship

Looking for an industry sponsor for student 
lunches. If an industry sponsor does not come 
forward LABGS covers there expense.

CCoonnttaacctt UUss –– TThhee LLAABBGGSS BBooaarrdd




